
From: Warren Wells <warren@marinbike.org>  
Sent: Thursday, February 16, 2023 11:47 AM 
To: Distrib- City Clerk <city.clerk@cityofsanrafael.org> 
Subject: 2/21/2023 Council Public Comment - Item 5.a Park Master Plan 
 
Mayor Kate and Members of the City Council, 
 
I am writing to urge improvement of the public restroom facilities and Jean and John Starkweather Park 
as part of the Master Plan Update. The restroom has been closed for over two years (and the water 
fountain non-functional) with the only replacement being an intermittently-maintained portable toilet 
nearby.  
 
This park is part of the San Francisco Bay Trail and is the last amenity point before users reach the 
Richmond-San Rafael Bridge. To my knowledge there is not another public restroom or water 
fountain for some distance from this point. Because of this, I urge the inclusion of re-opening of this 
restroom in the Park Master Plan Update, as the only planned improvements to the park mention the 
boat launch of tables/benches. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration.  
 
--  
Warren J. Wells, AICP 
Policy and Planning Director 
Marin County Bicycle Coalition 
cell: (410) 703.9898 | marinbike.org 
pronouns: he, him, his 

     
We're creating a healthy, connected, and sustainable Marin by promoting bicycling for everyday 
transportation and recreation. Love to ride? Join us today. 
 

http://marinbike.org/
https://connect.clickandpledge.com/w/Form/24ceb1f0-b5b0-4c6f-b825-ceff58347766
http://twitter.com/marinbike
http://www.instagram.com/marinbike/
http://www.facebook.com/marinbike/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCQ0ENdFbCYCCaAi5h54LezQ/videos
https://connect.clickandpledge.com/w/Form/4a1a79f4-c1a2-4770-809d-2c9c39beb79d

